










West Cork Arts Centre CLG 

DIRECTORS' REPORT 
for the financial year ended 31 December 2022 

Reserves Policy 
The Board of Directors of West Cork Arts Centre GLC have approved a reserves policy that aims to generate a three 
month reserve over six years. Three principles underpin this policy: 
" The aim is to fund a reserve at a level of three months operational costs to ensure that West Cork Arts Centre
CLG core activities could continue during a period of unforeseen difficulty. 
" Funding of the required level of reserves will become an integral part of the organisation's annual planning,
budget and forecast cycle, starting in 2019 and continuing in future years. 
" Reserves will be maintained in a short notice deposit account so that they may be readily realisable.

The Reserves Policy of West Cork Arts Centre CLG takes into account the following risk factors: 
' Risks associated with income, including funding and sponsorship, being different or lower from that budgeted.

Risks associated with expenditure being different or higher from that budgeted. 
Planned activity level having identified potential threats and opportunities. 
The organisation's contractual commitments. 
The potential costs associated with having to make staff redundant in an emergency situation. 

In line with the company's Constitution, the level of reserves will be kepi under constant review through ongoing 
financial reporting in the company's management accounts, the annual audited accounts as well as undertaking the 
necessary legal and regulatory compliance. 

Considerations about a Reserves Policy 
" 

Managing/reducing a deficit would take precedence over funding a reseive. 
' Ideally the reseive would be unrestricted funds.
' It should be kept in a separate account.

West Cork Arts Centre has been advised that funding a reseive is not the accumulation of capital as described in the 
company's Constitution. Therefore it does not require prior permission of the Revenue Commissioners. 

Governance Code 
We comply with the Governance Code for community, voluntary and charitable organisations in Ireland. We confirm 
that a review of our organisation's compliance with the principles in the Code was conducted. This review was based 
on an assessment of our organisational practice against the recommended actions for each principle. The review 
sets oul actions and completion dates for any issues that the assessment identifies need to be addressed. 

Accounting Records 
To ensure that adequate accounting records are kept in accordance with sections 281 to 285 of the Companies Act 
2014, the directors have employed appropriately qualified accounting personnel and have maintained appropriate 
computerised accounting systems. The accounting records are located at the company's office at Uillinn, Skibbereen, 
Co. Cork, P81 VW98. 

Signed on behalf of the board 

Aishi1ng Roche 
Director 

Declan Tiernan 
Director 

26 June 2023 
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